30 June 1995

Dear Porsche Enthusiast,

These are exciting times for Porsche owners--the Porsche Club of America with
over 30,000 members worldwide will soon be adding a new region! The process has
begun to incorporate a new region in the area of Charlottesville, Harrisonburg,
Waynesboro/Staunton and surrounding areas. You are among nearly 100 Porsche
owners invited to an organizational meeting to get this new region started. The
meeting will be held July 15 at G & W Motorwerkes, Ltd. (Rt. 250W just outside
of Waynesboro). Call Cole Scrogham at 703/942-5285 (W) or 703/248-4217 (H) if
you have any questions.

PCA was founded in 1955 to engender cooperation among Porsche owners. Since
then, it has grown into the largest single-marque car club in the world. Advantages
of PCA include Porsche PANORAMA, the high profile monthly magazine on all things
Porsche with free classifieds and the Porsche PARADE, the annual national event
featuring a Concours, Rally, Autocross and Technical Quiz. This week long event
draws well over 2000 Porsche owners from all over the world. For less zealous
members PCA offers technical committees to help with problems you may be having
with your car or to offer suggestions on any changes you are considering. PCA
even provides hospitality tents and parking areas at races and other events. All
in all, PCA is a wonderful organization designed to help you get the most out of
the unigue Porsche experience.

Enclosed is a membership brochure, questionaire and transfer form. Please
complete the application and bring it with you (less region information of course) .
If you are already a member, a transfer slip is included for those within our
geographic area, or dual membership with another region is also offered. If you
cannot attend the July 15 meeting, please take the time to mail the application
with check payable to PCA to Cole Scrogham at 210 Valley View Avenue, Mt. Sidney,
VA 24467. Other meetings and opportunities to enjoy PCA will soon follow if you
miss this meeting, but try to attend if you can.

The meeting will commence around 2 p.m. and last as long as interest allows.
The "Porsche lLegends” video will be shown and refreshments will be provided.
The enclosed questionaire should give you an idea of the meeting's focus and what
we have in mind for future events, etc. Prospective names for the region will
also be discussed, among the favorites are 01d South, Shenandoah and 0ld Dominion,
but other suggestions are very welcome. I hope to see you there!

Sincerely,

Lot

Cole R. Scrogham



